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No.AIRF/44               Dated: June 1, 2011 
 
The Secretary (E), 
Railway Board, 
New Delhi 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
 Sub: Non-issuance of revised PPOs to pre-2006 Pensioners and  
                    Family Pensioners by various Divisions and Workshops 
 
 Ref:  Railway Board’s letter 2008/AC.II/21/20  dated 19.8.2009 
 
 Large number of complaints are pouring in this office that many of the 
Divisions and Workshops have not yet issued revised PPOs to pre-2006 
Pensioners and Family Pensioners in spite of clear cut orders of the Railway 
Board. 
 
 The Board are, therefore, requested to issue necessary instructions to 
all the Zonal Railways and Production Units to issue revised PPOs to pre-2006 
Pensioners and Family Pensioners.  
 
 An early action in the matter shall be highly appreciated. 
 

           Yours faithfully,  
 
 

      (Shiva Gopal Mishra) 
         General Secretary 

 
Copy to: General Secretaries, all affiliated unions.  
 
Copy to: Secretary General, Railway Senior Citizens Welfare Society, H.O.32, Phase-6, 
Mohali-160055. 
 
 


